## Antique Automobile Club of America



July 5, 1988

VERNON L. NASH
ANTIQUE AUTO CLUB of
FAIRBANKS REGION

Vol 5. No.5

## TREADS ON THE TUNDRA

Much has been happening since our last TREADS. On June 18 we had good Sunday afternoon fun searching for clues and a poker hand in and around Fairbanks. There were 11 cars and 29 members participating, of whom three tied for first place on finding the clues, they were Jeglums, Nashes and Smiths. The tie was broken with the poker hand, lady luck favoring the Jeglums. Nashes were second and the Smiths third. Thanks to Gene Wescott for organising the fun. The event ended at the Pump House where we tried to have a short business meeting, however that was postponed to June 23 at the Smith's house where the surroundings would be more peaceful.

At the business meeting, we discussed participation in upcoming events. First on the list was the North Pole parade on Jule 4th, (more later on that), next the Golden Days Parade on the 23rd of July, and then the MG event on the 10th of August Darryl McCullough agreed to be chairman for the Golden Days parade, he will attend the parade meetings and represent us there. Gene Wescott, chairman for the MG event is planning a steak barbeque for the evening of the 10th of August to celebrate the arrival of the MG group. It was decided that, in view of the exciting bill of fare, the club will charge members and guests (except the MG guests of course) \$5 to defray costs. We are still not sure of the venue. It will be announced in the next newsletter.

At the North Pole parade on July 4th, we had a good turnout of ll cars. Clain Hill won the Mayor's Trophy for the best item in the parade. Afterwards, many club members stayed to join in the fun of the Festival which continued on for the rest of the day.

Bill Chace has heard from Rika's Roadhouse that there will be a Pioneer's Day organised there on July 16 at 11 am, and that we would be welcome participants. This recently opened historic site is well worth seeing and has a nice river setting, a cafe and pleasant walks. If you want to take advantage of special treatment for the cars, parking in the grounds on display, and would like a good day out into the bargain, contact Bill at 488 3805.

The next Club evening meeting will be at the home of Ralph and Cindy Wells, July 21 at 7.30pm. A map to help you get there is

